





There were 30 Initiation forums supported during the post-initiation season, whereby meetings
were held with traditional surgeons, carers and leaders to reflect on the previous season’s
challenges and concerns. Training is offered on the basis of the feedback. Training covers areas such
as first-aid training, cleanliness, and surgical aspects of initiation, nature management and fire

management.

The Department has partnerships with institutions such as Stellenbosch University as well as the
University of the Western Cape, to promote sustainable culture and arts projects.

For Programme 3: Libraries and Archives, 76 sites have received internet connectivity in the fourth
quarter. In terms of Programme 4: Sports and Recreation, Adv Bouah indicated that federations do
not always host the same events annually. Recruitment of MOD centre staff was affected by the
delay in the funding framework being approved. Due to a change in policy at National level, the
Department needs to review, revise and align its Focus School programme.

Mr Hendricks reported that the equipment supplied to hubs is largely recreational, such as bats;
balls, bean bags, or linked to indigenous games. Attire, such as tracksuits and playing kits, are
supplied to coaches and the youth respectively.

3. Key points emanating from the discussion about additional matters

During May, the South African Sports Confederation and Olympic Committee (SASCOC) reinstated
the Western Cape Sports Federation (WCSF) as a full member of SASCOC. Adv Bouah provided
feedback of his interactions with SASCOC in relation to the WCSF’s status. He added that there are
still no clear indications as to the reasons for the WSCF’s suspension by SASCOC. There was also no
formal response to a letter sent to SASCOC by the former Minister of Cultural Affairs and Sport,
Nomafrench Mbombo, requesting an explanation for the WCSF’s suspension. The term of office for
the WCSF members is for a period of three years.

Adv Bouah stated that the Western Province Rugby Football Union (WPRFU) decided in November
2014 that the Union will continue to play at DHL Newlands Rugby Stadium. The Department is not
privy at this stage, to discussions between the WPRFU and the City of Cape Town regarding the
status of the Cape Town Stadium.

The Department has contingency plans in place for the protection of statues that fall within the
Department’s responsibility. There is currently a public consultation process regarding the Rhodes
statue at the University of Cape Town (UCT). Heritage Western Cape (HWC) received an application
form UCT to temporarily remove the statue due to possible threats to the statue. UCT are
responsible for the storage cost. Given that the statue is located on the UCT Upper Campus, which is
a provincial heritage site, the application to have the statue removed or repositioned, will therefore
be sent to Heritage Western Cape in August 2015.

4. Discussion on the Western Cape Cultural Commission

The Committee agreed that Members should email their respective suggestions of the nominations
for the Western Cape Cultural Commission (WCCC) to the Committee Coordinator. However, a
meeting is required in order to finalising the list to be sent to Minister Marais.

The meeting was briefly adjourned at 12:35pm.
The meeting was reconvened at 12:37pm.



The Committee resolved to deliberate on the list of candidates during its first meeting in the new
term.

5. Discussion on the call to nominations for the Western Cape Language Committee

The Committee discussed the advertisement process for the Western Cape Language Committee
(WCLC). The Committee deliberated the use of not only paid-for- advertising but also maximising
the use of free media. The Committee also discussed forwarding the advertisement to language
organisations registered with the Department as well as requesting the Vice-Chancellors of the
universities in the Western Cape. The Committee also discussed Members being open to do
interviews on radio stations, as well as encouraging the public within their respective
constituencies.

6. Requests for information, reports
The Committee kindly requests:

6.1 A report on the Robertson Museum building that collapsed. The report should indicate the
causes/reasons for the collapse, the status of the repairs, and information on the storage of the
Museum’s collection.

6.2 A copy of the letter by the South African Sports Confederation and Olympic Committee
reinstating the Western Cape Sports Federation as a full member.

6.3 The date of the end of the term of the Western Cape branch of the South African Sports
Confederation and Olympic Committee.

6.4 A list of the seven cultural facilities updated and the cost incurred by the Department.

6.5 A written status update on the sporting equipment distributed to George High School.

6.6 A database of all language organisations registered with the Department.

7. Consideration of the Committee Annual Report 2014/2015

The Committee considered and adopted the Committee Annual Report 2014/2015.

8. Resolutions
On the motion of the Chairperson, the Committee resolved:

8.1 To request a briefing by the Western Cape Sports Federation on the matter of its suspension and
reinstatement by the South African Sports Confederation and Olympic Committee.

8.2 To conduct an oversight visit to the Crossroads and Rocklands gyms that are supported by the
Department.

8.3 To conduct an oversight visit to the Robertson Museum to check where the artefacts are being
stored.

8.4 That the Chairperson writes a letter to his counterpart at Local Government to establish where
the funding meant for the Robertson Museum is being redirected.

8.5 To request a briefing on the HSBC Rugby 7s tournament at the Cape Town Stadium.

8.6 To request research unit of the Western Cape Provincial Parliament to conduct research on the
number of organisations specialising in languages.

The meeting was adjourned at 13:00pm.
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